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Dear Friends, 
 
Last year I spoke out against the direction that Prime Minister 
Netanyahu was leading Israel. Today Iôd like to revisit my 
critique, and to a large extent give credit where credit is due. 
 
In last yearôs Rosh Hashanah sermon, I placed blame on the 
Prime Minister for alienating many American Jews by fanning 
the flames of partisan politics. The most notable example of 
this came when, against the advice of many, he accepted the 
invitation of Republican leaders to speak at a Joint session of 
Congress. This year, as America deals with a messy 
Presidential campaign, Netanyahu has steered clear, 
studiously avoiding any hint of taking sides. Instead, time and 
again, he has emphasized the importance of the strategic 
alliance between the U.S. and Israel. The tensions between 
our countries which were so evident a year ago seem to have 
receded, replaced by a renewed spirit of cooperation.  
 
Last year I also took issue with the Prime Ministerôs last minute 
ñturn out the voteò election day appeal, when he took to the 
airwaves and warned his constituency that ñthe Arabs were 
voting in droves.ò This came after a summer of tension where 
Jewish and Arab children were killed in horrific acts of terror, 
and his call exacerbated a division between Arab and Jewish 
citizens of Israel. This year, Netanyahu acknowledged the 
error of his ways. He reached out to Israelôs Arab citizens in a 
video on social media, apologizing for offensive comments he 
made in the past, recognizing Arab Israelis importance to the 
State, and urging them to ñjoin in Israeli society en masse.ò 
 
Perhaps my harshest critique dealt with what I characterized as 
the Prime Ministerôs ñfortress mentality,ò of striving to maintain 

the status quo in an ever changing world ï clearly a losing 
battle, and also a poor strategy. After all, Israelôs greatest 
strengths are its creativity, ingenuity, and might. Instead of 
using these strengths to better Israelôs standing in the world, 
the Prime Minister placed power in the hands of others. Rather 
than taking the initiative, Israel was passive, allowing others ï 
Iran, the Palestinians, or the BDS movement, to create the 
worldôs agenda, while forcing Israel and her supporters to try to 
defend ourselves against the accusations of others. 
 
Over this last year the Prime Minister has changed strategies 
in a remarkable way. Rather than ceding control, Israel has 
taken the initiative. During the last year Israel has strengthened 
its ties with Egypt and Jordan. It has developed stronger 
relationships with India and China. It is reestablishing 
diplomatic ties with Turkey. Recently the Prime Minister made 
a major trip to Africa, strengthening relationships across the 
continent. This past year Netanyahu has responded to the 
Saudi Peace Plan. He has offered time and time again to meet 
with Palestinian leader Abbas. He has welcomed unofficial 
visits by high ranking Saudis. Why just today Netanyahu made 
Israeli headlines when he proclaimed, ñI care more about 
Palestinians than their leaders.ò Not only do I believe this claim 
is true, it also allows Israel to take the initiative and frame 
conversations about the Palestinians in a different way. Yes, 
time and again Prime Minister Netanyahu has shown that he 
can be a proactive leader, a man with a plan. And I believe that 
Israelôs standing in the world has benefited because of it. 
 
All this is not to say that everything is now a bed of roses. 
When it comes to Israelôs relationship with the liberal Jewish 
world, this has been a year of stagnation, and worse. But if itôs 
possible for a leader to shift his thinking so greatly in one 
arena, thereôs no reason why the Prime Minister canôt apply 
this same strategy to religious pluralism in the coming year as 
well. If youôre looking for advice Mr. Prime Minister, donôt 
hesitate to call. And keep up the good work! 
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2  Message from the President  

LEADERSHIP CONTACTS 

Committee Responsibilities Meetings Chairperson 

Religious Activities (RAC) 
Clergy, religious, services and High Holiday 
policies. Bônai mitzvah program 

Last Wednesday 
of the month 

RAC VP, Doug Schwartz 
douglas4016@comcast.net 

Finance TBEôs finances and budget. 
Last Wednesday 
of the month 

Financial VP, Fred Rosenberg 
fredfox18@comcast.net 

House 
Maintenance, facilities, and administrative 
areas. 

3rd Wednesday 
of the month 

Administrative VP, Jim Weiss 
jkweiss@sbcglobal.net  

Membership New members and membership retention. 
2nd Wednesday 
of the month 

Membership VP, Don Solomon 
dsolo91563@gmail.com 

Social Action (SAC) Meets periodically to plan social action events. Elaine Koffman, bennettk@aol.com 

Education 
Educational and social programming for 
children and adults. 

2nd Tuesday 
of the month 

Education VP, Amy Huck 
amyhuck34@gmail.com 

Fundraising Plans TBE fundraising events and meets periodically. 

 
Fundraising VP, Jack Kamm 
j.kamm@outlook.com 

 
Menõs Club Meets regularly and offers many outstanding programs. 

Menôs Club President, Ric Bachrach  
rbachrach800@aol.com 

Sisterhood 
Meets regularly and offers many  
outstanding programs. 

Sisterhood President, Amy Tuchler  
amytuchler@yahoo.com 

2nd Monday 
of the month 

Other Executive Committee Members 

President 
Executive Vice President 
Secretary 
Past President 

Marty Pomerantz  marty@myvendor.com 
Jodi Schulman  jodi.schulman@accountingprincipals.com 
Laura York  laurayork@gmail.com 
Cindy Schoenstadt cgs412@comcast.net 

 
 
 
 

 
 
   

Why are you a member of Temple Beth-El?  
 
Over the past 6 months, as Executive Vice-President of  
Temple Beth-El, I was asked to chair a committee to write the 
vision and mission for Temple Beth-El. ñWhy are you a member of 
Temple Beth-El?ò was the first question we asked all of the 
participants of this committee. It was a pretty diverse group with 
quite a few different answers. After much discussion, we were able 
to state the vision very succinctly:  
 
Temple Beth-El, a reform congregation, is an engaging destination 
for connection, comfort, joy and spirituality. We are a HOME to 
where all are encouraged to explore their knowledge, faith and 
activism within a safe atmosphere to find their place in Judaism.  
 
The key phrases that generated a lot of response:  
Á Family or Home- engaging destination 
Á Faith 
Á Exploration of knowledge ï education 
Á Activism for the State of Israel  

 
How do these phrases relate to you? Are we on target in how you 
feel about our congregation? What do we need to do differently to 
reach you in this way? Why are you a member and what do you 
expect from your Temple?  

As I begin my term as President, these are the questions I seek 
answers to from all of you. It is a goal of mine and the Templeôs 
Board of Directors to find a way to bring a value to our membersô 
lives. Living in a large Jewish community, we sometimes forget that 
there are very few Jews in the world today. How do we remind 
ourselves that being Jewish is more than just a religion or tradition 
or culture? It is also a responsibility to our community, both locally 
and around the world.   
 
Many of our members take this feeling and responsibility very 
seriously, by being active members of JNF, JUF or AIPAC. These 
people have taken on the accountability for Jews around the world. 
Many of us have not embraced our Judaism or accountability to 
this same level. That is okay, as I too am one of those people. 
Each of us should continue to respond to the degree they are 
comfortable with, while continuing to learn and grow.  
 
Personally, I have accepted the accountability for making our 
Temple a more valuable part of our members lives. In my effort to 
achieve my goal, I need to know what that means for you! As I 
mentioned last month, I will be hosting a monthly ñCoffee with the 
Boardò for all of you to come and share ideas of things you would 
like to see happening at our Temple. The first discussion, 
September 11, will be about these very topics. They are too 
important to have just one outlet for expression. Therefore, I have 
created an email address, mpomerantz@templebeth-el.org, for you 
to share ideas or ways that Temple Beth-El could be a bigger part 
of your life. I, along with our Board of Directors, look forward to 
working with you to create additional value and opportunities in all 
aspects of life.   

FROM THE PRESIDENT  
Marty Pomerantz 
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Every year at this time, we begin our mental, physical and 
emotional preparations for the holidays. This looks different for 
everyone; for some, itôs the task of preparing a big family meal for 
Rosh Hashanah. For others, itôs the act of asking for forgiveness 
from those whom they may have hurt during the year. For others 
yet, it might be regular study. And for some, itôs hearing the shofar 
blown each morning during the month of Elul, reminding us of the 
holidays and serving as a wakeup call for what is to come. For all 
of us, however, I think itôs a time when we think about justice, 
judgement, and righteousness.  
 
This time of year is a particularly reflective one, a time for us to 
think about the world around us, both large and small, and to 
consider our place in the world around us. Letôs be honest; the 
world around us seems to be broken and battling each day for a 
ray of hope and a sliver of goodness. It gets more and more 
difficult to read the news, more and more difficult to imagine a 
world that is whole, and more and more difficult to figure out what 
we can do to help. But, as we approach this holiday season, we 
can remind ourselves of a text that is simple, yet vital to the Jewish 
people: ñJustice, justice you shall pursue, that you may thrive and 
occupy the land Adonai, your God, is giving you.ò If weôve heard 
this once we have heard it a thousand times. And yet, are we really 
pursuing justice at full force, in every aspect of our lives? We will 
read this verse on September 10 in parashat  Shoftim, and it  

comes to us with instruction for judging others fairly, for treating 
all people with due justice, and for keeping the laws and words of 
the Torah close in our hearts and mind when we act in leadership 
roles or are forced to bestow judgement on others.  
 
This year we have seen our country torn apart by politics: we are 
divided on the gun debate, we have leaders tearing each other 
down, we have children who live in poverty, we have deeply rooted 
racial issues, we are divided on immigration, healthcare, and 
education policies, and the list goes on and on. And that is just 
within our own borders; this does not include what is happening in 
Israel, in the greater Middle Eastern region, or anywhere else in the 
world. We truly have a lot of healing to do, and it needs to begin with 
each of us. 
 
As we move into the holiday season, as we begin our personal 
preparations, let us all consider what more we can do and where we 
can make space in our lives to try to help the world around us. Can 
we spare 5 minutes to write letters to our political leaders when we 
see an injustice? Can we take an hour to help at a local school, 
business, or food pantry who might be serving the community? Do 
we have the courage to stand up to the person on the street using 
racial or prejudice slurs? Can we take time each morning during the 
month of Elul to hear a shofar being blown, to heed that call to 
pursue justice in the New Year? 
 
While everyone prepares for the Days of Awe differently, I hope you 
will all join me in a pursuit of justice for our children, for our 
community, and for the world, which is in great need of healing this 
year. Wishing you all a happy and healthy New Year, and a 5777 of 
goodness. Gamar Chatima Tovah ï May you all be inscribed for a 
good year.  

CANTORõS NOTES 
Cantor Faryn H. K. Rudnick, ACC 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Online Reviews Help Prospective Members Find Us! 
 
Are you happy at Temple Beth-El? Then, why not share that 
information with others? 
 
The best way to do this is through online reviews. Reviews help 
others discover the places that are just right for them. If you were 
shopping for an appliance, you would likely check out the reviews 
before buying. Well, families looking for a synagogue to call home 
will do the same thing. 
 
There are many places online to leave reviews: Google, 
YellowPages.com, Yelp, and Facebook, to name a few. 
Sometimes leaving a review can be a little difficult. You may have 
to set up an account with the service you are using to leave a 
review if you donôt have one already. But, this is what makes the 
reviews so valuable! Not everyone will take the time to set up an 
account and leave a review. This ensures they are actual reviews 
and those leaving them are serious reviewers. 
 
The good news is if you use Gmail for your email service, you 
already have a Google account set up. If youôve left reviews on 
other services, then you will certainly have an account set up  
with them. Android phone users usually have a Google account 
set up as well. 

We already have a lot of reviews on Facebook. So, please 
consider leaving a review on one of the other services. The best 
option is Google as that is the most popular search engine. But, if 
you already have an account on another service, that is fine too. 
 
I have created instructions to help with the Google review process. 
You can access these at http://ow.ly/EEbP302b60U.  
 
As for the reviews themselves, most places that take reviews offer 
a star rating of 1 to 5 and an option to add comments. While it is 
much easier to just leave a star rating, the best reviews include 
comments. 
 
The best comments are informative, more than just ñThis place is 
great.ò They include more specific information or little stories about 
experiences. 
 
Find something you love about TBE or the reason why you joined 
and talk about it. Some things to consider: the clergy, congregants, 
services, the sanctuary, the religious school, social action, Menôs 
Club, Sisterhood, retreat, a wedding or bar mitzvah experience, 
the feeling you had when you first walked in, your overall feeling in 
the Temple, how your children or grandchildren feel about the 
Temple or religious school. Think about what type of comments 
you would find informative if you were looking for a Temple. Check 
out some of the other reviews for inspiration. 
 
Most importantly, keep it simple. The longer the review, the less 
likely the potential new member will read it. 
 
Remember, Good Things are Happening at Temple Beth-El! 

  
MEMBERSHIP  
DON SOLOMON 
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As we gear up to head back to school, I cannot wait to welcome 
all of you back into our building for another fun year of learning 
and growing here at Temple Beth-El. As I have written and spoken 
about before, I am incredibly excited to be looking ahead to the 
many changes being made in our religious school this coming 
school year. As many of you know, the Education Committee has 
spent much of this school year working hand-in-hand with an ad 
hoc Curriculum Committee to review and assess our Religious 
School and think about ways that we can make improvements in 
the future. Some of the exciting changes we will be implementing 
for the 2016-2017 school year are below. Of course, I would like to 
thank many of you that have voiced your opinions along the way 
to help us vision, create, and improve our school.  
 
1. All grades, K-8, will meet on Sundays. This means that 6th, 7th 

 and 8th grade will no longer meet on Monday nights. This 
 change enables us to create a stronger community for our 
 entire religious school.  
 
2. Religious school hours will be modified. K-7 classes will begin 
 at 9:30 am and end at 11:45 am.  8th grade classes will begin 
 at 11:45 am with lunch, and end at 1:00 pm. 
 
3. Arts and culture will play a more prominent role in our school
 as we extend the Mishpachot (ñFamiliesò) program. This is 
 particularly exciting as we have been awarded a significant 
 grant from CFJE to expand this program.  Next year, 
 Mishpachot will meet every week for 30 minutes. Students will 
 be involved in activities which include: visual arts, drama, 
 social action, and more. All in mixed-age groups, broadening 
 our studentsô educational opportunities, engaging them in 
 meaningful activities and building a stronger sense of 
 community. 
 
4. An exciting new curriculum has been chosen for several of our 
 grades. This includes Judaic studies as well as Hebrew. As 
 part of this new initiative, we will be bringing multimedia 
 content into the classrooms. As we prepare to begin a new 
 school year, I would like to take a moment to share some of 
 the details of the new curricula our Education Committee has 
 selected to bring to our religious school.  
 

Mitkadem (Hebrew studies, grades 4-6)  
Mitkadem is a self-paced Hebrew prayer and ritual program 
designed to empower every child to learn Hebrew. Created with 
an understanding of the realities of supplementary Jewish 
education (limited time, inconsistent student attendance, different 
levels of Hebrew knowledge, levels of motivation, and involvement 
with Jewish practice), Mitkadem is part of a comprehensive 
approach to Hebrew education consisting of 23 levels that 
introduce grammar, vocabulary and reading. 

Benefits 
À Lets each student engage with the material at his or her own 
 level and pace. 
À Frees teacher time by eliminating class review of material for 
 students who miss a lesson or learn at a slower pace.  
À Motivated and knowledgeable students can proceed quickly 
 through the material.  
À Students can pick up where they left off. No need for them to 
 feel left behind or make self-conscious comparisons to their 
 peers. 
 
Features 
Different from traditional textbooks, every ramah (unit) includes 
several booklets with five categories of activities: 
1. Hakdamah ï Introductory activities that set the stage for the 
  theme of each prayer and related activities. These serve as an 
 ñadvanced organizerò for the unit and must be completed before 
 moving to the remaining activities. 
2. Kôriah ï Reading activities that drill decoding skills, fluent 
 reading of the prayer, and if appropriate, chanting of the prayer. 
3. Otzar Milim ï Vocabulary activities drill key words and important 
 phrases found within the prayer. 
4. Dikduk ï Grammar activities teach and have students use roots, 
 prefixes, and suffixes found within the prayer. 
5. Divrei Tôfilah ï Activities emphasize concepts and critical 
 thinking skills. In this section, students delve into the theological 
 and philosophical ideology expressed in Jewish liturgy. 
 

Shalom Learning (Judaic studies, grades 3-7) 
 
Shalom Learning is an online program. It is a new approach to 
Jewish learning, based on the belief that an engaging, Jewish 
values education is essential for children and their families to live a 
meaningful Jewish life. 
 
Curriculum Values 
À Teshuvah ï Taking responsibility for your actions. 
À B'Tzelem Elohim ï Honoring the image of God in ourselves and 

others. 
À Gevurah ï Using oneôs inner strength to do whatôs right. 
À Achrayut ï Doing what you can to make the world a better 

place. 
À Koach HaDibbur ï Understanding the power of words. 
À Shalom ï Helping to create a calmer, more peaceful world. 
À HaKarat HaTov ï Seeking joy and being grateful. 
 
Please donôt forget that our opening day of school is September 11. 
We will begin at our new start time of 9:30 am with a welcome for 
all parents and students in the sanctuary. Afterwards, students will 
go to class, and all parents are invited and encouraged to stay for a 
big breakfast in collaboration with Menôs Club and Sisterhood. I 
look forward to seeing everyone there! 
 

DIRECTOR OF LIFELONG  LEARNING  
Mandy Herlich 
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By now, you should have received your membership letter. We 
hope youôll join the Sisterhood. Weôre planning some interesting 
and entertaining programs for the year ï something for everyone. 
 
Weôve got several programs for September: 

Sunday, September 11: The BIG Breakfast 
Monday, September 26: Temple-wide baby shower for  
    Baby Rudnick! 
 
Why not start preparing for the High Holidays with some HONEY? 
Please consider buying honey through the Sisterhood. It comes 
beautifully packaged, making it an appropriate hostess gift for the 
holidays.  
 
We look forward to seeing you at our programs. Any questions or 
comments? Please email me at amytuchler@yahoo.com.  

SISTERHOOD  UPDATE  
Amy Tuchler, President 
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 Coffee with the Board 
 Come share your thoughts on our new Vision and Mission 

 Sunday, September 11 beginning at 10:00 am 
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Meet Deb Kushner: ñThe idea of ólegacyô resonates strongly 
within meò  

This article is the first in a series of 
Q and A discussions with donors to 
the Legacy & Endowment (L&E) 
Program. Its purpose is to share 
insights about their connection to 
Temple Beth-El and why their 
generous support of the L&E 
Program is important to them. In our 

first article meet Deb Kushner of Deerfield who shares her 
thoughts with our membership.  
 
1. Can you give us some background on your connection to 

Temple Beth-El?  
 Growing up in a Detroit suburb where my family attended 

synagogue far from my home, I felt isolated from my peers 
due to the distance. Thus, it was important to me that my 
children go to religious school close to home. In addition, two 
close family friends were already members so joining TBE was 
the natural choice. Since then, that connection has not only 
grown, but become more than friends. 

 
2. What are some of your most meaningful memories as a 

member of the TBE community?  
 Celebrating my sons becoming bar mitzvot with the entire TBE 

community. Our informal TBE Sunday school walking club. 
Being a part of the Run/Walk for the Health of It and Casino 
Nights. Mah Jong games with the ladies and so much more! 

 
 
 

 
3. What were the reasons behind why you made a gift to 

the Legacy and Endowment program?  
 Jill Weininger (co-chair of the L&E Program) asked me when 

I shared that I was about to redo my will. While Jill and her 
family happen to be one of the original two close friends at 
TBE, the idea of a "legacy" resonates strongly within me. I 
am always trying to show my sons that our job in life is to 
leave this world in better shape than when we entered it. It's 
important to make a difference no matter how small or 
insignificant we may think it is. That's the "legacy" I want to 
impart on my children.  

 
4. What difference do you think your gift will make to the 

future of TBE?  
 Every gift makes a difference. My gift may not build an 

addition, but it will help pay for the electricity in that new 
addition! TBE is a place I warmly call home. It is my pleasure 
and responsibility to help sustain the future of TBE for my 
children and their children...from generation to generation! 

 
5. What advice would you give to others who are 

considering making a gift to the Legacy and Endowment 
program?  

 Teach your children well...Make a difference. 
 
6. Please share any other thoughts and insights about your 

relationship with the TBE community and the importance 
of your L&E gift to the congregation.  

 A favorite quote by Winston Churchill and my signature at the 
end of my emails is as follows: "We make a living by what we 
get, but make a life by what we give." 
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